Bronte Precinct Minutes

Bronte Precinct Minutes Monday 11 August 2008     Venue: Bronte Public School
 Meeting opened at: 7.05pm
Councillors in attendance:  Ingrid Strewe, Tony Kay
Convenor: Alma Douglas 
Meeting Chair: Alma Douglas   Minutes: Jan Raynor
Apologies: Carlu Carter, David Ridyard
 Correspondence: 
Introduction into meeting proceedings
JP services announced at the Council Customer Service Centre Bondi Jn
Waverley Cycling Map
Coastal Walk Extension 
 1.  Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting:
Proposer: Alma Douglas         Seconder: Jean Dyer           
 RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FROM BRONTE PRECINCT MEETING 7th April 08
There were no motions from that meeting  
REQUEST REVIEW FROM MINUTES OF BRONTE PRECINCT MEETING 7th April 08 
Request No. 52134:  residents concerned that property in 4 Harlowe Place will be used for access to building site at 136, 138, 140 Hewlett St.
Update: When DA is assessed residents concerns will be taken into account.
Request No. 55386:  garbage bins are being permanently left outside premises and in back lanes. Council should see that they are taken in after emptying . 

Update: Council is considering this matter at the moment.
Request No. 55387: could replacement Garbage collection calendars be available at Council chambers & Customer service desk 

Update: As they are arranged for different zones it is advisable that they are available on request.
Request: the system of putting requests into the box provided at the service desk is not satisfactory as a number is not issued thus any enquiries cannot be followed up.
Update: This matter has not been addressed yet.
2.    Meet the candidates for upcoming local elections
Ludovico Fabiano (Independent):
For tidy, clean and graffiti-less Waverley, with residents against overdevelopment deemed as the fundamental source of local problems (traffic, environment, living space, open space, individual residents’ amenities). Declared that his election campaign is fully self financed and volunteer based as well as his position to ban developer donations.
Ingrid Strewe (ALP):  
Listed council achievements during her tenure as Mayor and imminent approved council projects (see www.waverley.nsw.gov.au), stated her personal anti-overdevelopment position, good ear for community input as well as personal non acceptance of developer donations. 
Tony Kay (Lib): Representing Cr David Ridard
Declared appreciation of substantial effort of David Ridyard during his term since the last Waverley Ward by-elections (May 07). Not able to fully speak for David, Tony indicated that Liberals would be an integral part of the process where community views will be taken into account in conjunction with looking at over-all merits of all issues before a decision (e.g. vote) is taken; stated that the developer donations are in his view not appropriate.
Prue Cancian (Greens): 
Declared her many years of involvement in local community issues and that Greens are a local grassroots party as well as Greens position to ban developer donations (while Greens never accepted developer donations). Please see APPENDIX for more details as kindly supplied by the candidate.
Questions:
Recycling of plastic and glass bottles – why we have not a similar system as in SA
This should be deemed as a state or federal government matter / legislation, however an option to run a recycling service by the council (or engage a private recycler) should be considered 
Some small business DAs are approved while others in the same wider area are not
The DA approval depends on the views and resolve of the local residents as well as the application over-all merits.
 State government taxation is / will compete directly with the local government one 
No response from councillors on this one as it was deemed a state government matter.
Global warming impact on Waverley
While the broad anti global warming measures are essentially a federal government matter the council will progress further towards achieving carbon neutrality of its operations. Also the council will have to be ready to encounter more violent storms and (at this point of time forecast) rising of sea levels.
Envelopes of public buildings around the Waverley beaches
They should most definitely not change and Tony Kay added that some positional shift at the same location would be looked at based on its over-all merits.
Frank Sartor’s new laws
Cr Strewe: some are acceptable (e.g. fines for poor and/or biased private certifiers) but expressed concern that the minister can have his way in many developments
Prue Cancian: opposed and in favour of residents having a say via an elected councillor 
Cr Kay: concerned in general and with private certifiers in particular – still waiting for some crucial detail of the legislation
Ludovico Fabiano: opposed and in favour of residents having a say via an elected councillor 
Standard of street facing fences in Waverley
Two A3 photographs had been circulated showing badly decomposed fencing at couple of properties facing Palmerston Ave (opposite Bronte Public).  Such street facing fencing should be subject to minimum standards similar to e.g. garages, carports, sheds etc. facing street. Such decomposed fencing can be also hazardous to passers by (flying pieces of battens) upon high winds.
Allowed times to object to DAs is too short, in particular where a DA is impinging on neighbours amenities, micro environment and open space - i.e. perceived as overdevelopment
Councillors declared that the state government does not allow to vary down max sizes in Local Environment Plan (LEP) and/or Development Control Plan (DCP) and that the DA in question meets these local Planning Controls
Developer donations 
All candidates declared their opposition to developer donations while Cr Kay reiterated that in his view the developer donations are not appropriate.
Mayor tenure
A direct mayor election for 4 year term should be considered at general council elections. Councillors expressed a view that this may cause a deadlock in case that elected mayor is facing other party (parties coalition) council. In general, residents at the meeting felt that longer term mayor would be fundamentally beneficial for the municipality.
Not satisfactory council support for precincts
The appointment of a permanent community liaison officer has been delayed for several months by now. Residents at the meeting strongly supported precinct system as an important forum for raising and following up local issues.
*please see council officer’s comment below
3.    General Business
4 Harlowe Place
Surrounding residents expressed concern regarding the scope of excavations and resulting protracted noise, lorry and building machinery movements as well as blocked streets / access.
134 Hewlett St. Neglected swimming pool full of dirty water and source of local mosquito population.
This issue has been reported to council many times over a period of 18 months. Councillors stated that council, apart from liaison can’t legally do much and undertook to follow up this issue again.
A resident tripping over a hole in the footpath has not received any response from council regarding their public liability claim
Cr Strewe undertook to personally follow this one up.
A speed hump on Read Lane to be built 
Councillors agreed to look into this.
Proposition to erect a weather shelter at Bondi Junction Westfield taxi rank
Councillors agreed to look into this.
State government considered council amalgamation
Residents and councillors including Mayor Cr Strewe expressed their concern and opposition to amalgamation. Suitable resources are already pooled / pooling can be further developed and IT makes / will further support further integration in the information domain. The most important aspect for residents is a true local grass roots representation which will be lost upon amalgamation.
Removal of diseased trees
After cutting a diseased tree the roots should not be left in the ground to enable space for a replacement tree.
Traffic Hazard at intersection of Murray and Belgrave St
Request that shrubbery in the pocket park on the N-E corner of the above location be cut down to allow for more visibility at this intersection. Request logged at council No.62429 
Meeting closed 9:00pm
 
 
 
APPENDIX
Prue Cancian from the Greens, a long time resident of Charing Cross and 
currently living in Edward St spoke about her roles as a community and 
precinct representative. She has been involved in the Friends of 
Waverley Library and lobbied for the new Waverley Library. She is 
currently the Secretary of the Friends of Bondi Pavilion.
The Greens main campaign themes are climate change and the need for 
coastal zone protection planning and overdevelopment.  Changes to the planning laws proposed by Frank Sartor look to limit community, precinct 
and the Council involvement in planning matters. Earlier Part 3A 
planning law changes, supported by both major parties, allow the 
Planning Minister to call in a development and disregard environmental, 
heritage and planning laws. The Greens have also campaigned strongly 
against donations from developers, and the hotel and liquor industries.
 
*After Nicole Stevens left Council in November 2007, a temporary project officer was appointed while Council’s review of the precinct system was being finalised.  Recruitment efforts to fill the permanent full-time person started in May.
The employment market is currently very tight and it has been difficult to attract a suitably qualified and experienced person to this role.  Unfortunately, the first recruitment drive did not result in a successful appointment, and the position was re-advertised in July.  Council hopes to have this second recruitment drive completed as soon as possible and appreciates the precinct committees’ patience and understanding during this time.
As advised previously, Beverley Essers (ph: 9386 7924) will continue to provide support for precinct meetings until a permanent replacement has been appointed.
Council is doing everything it can to have this important position filled quickly and is looking forward to introducing the new team member to precinct convenors soon.
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